
 

 

 

SPECIAL MEETING 
November 21, 2021 

7:00 pm (CST) 
 

President, Myron Loberg called the meeting to order. Present on Zoom: Lyle Claussen, Laura 

Dallmann, Tim Mclagan, Terry Sudrla, April Lund, GYS TRACK CLUB, Mark Momerak, 

Bismarck Marathon, Myron Loberg, and Dee Jensen.   

 

Objective:  

1. To consider creating both a Club Council and an LDR Council. Network and be prepared to 

provide names/invite candidates for each council to the meeting.  

 
LDR COUNCEL 

Lyle Claussen, LDR Chair, introduced April Lund and Mark Momerak. Both are from the 

Bismarck community and are very involved in our sport. April has a track and field club, 

coaches, and also competes in distance events at a high level. Mark is involved with the 

Bismarck Marathon, Half Marathon, and 10K race. Both April and Mark are enthusiastic about 

forming partnerships with USATF Dakotas Championships and sponsored events to further our 

sport. All agreed to make additional contacts. They will determine best methods of connectivity 

including the use of Zoom or a similar medium. Target date to reconvene is January 2022. 

 

CLUB COUNCEL 

Tim Mclagan, Youth Chair, will be the point person for this group. David Woods, Chahinkapa 

Athletic Club - Wahpeton, is interested in joining this group, however, was unable to attend this 

meeting. Tim has made contact with several club coaches in North Dakota and South Dakota to 

participate in this group. They are from Bismarck, Aberdeen, and Watertown. His primary focus 

is on developing a central and east network with mini-regions within the Dakotas for 

competitions. Zoom or a similar medium is recommended to connect the coaches.  Target date to 

reconvene is January 2022.  

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Next quarterly meeting – January 16 – 7:00pm  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

 

Dee Jensen, Secretary 


